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  May, a month for Mary  

BEN-DETTO! 

Edition 31, May 2014  

FCI Friends in Faith: United together in  Friendship and in Faith  

Welcome to the May 2014 edition of Ben-Detto!  On behalf of all the 
members of Friends in Faith, I would like to extend a very Happy 
aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ aǳƳǎΣ DƻŘƳƻǘƘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ŦŜƳŀƭŜ ǊƻƭŜ ƳƻŘŜƭǎ ƛƴ 
your lives.  In this month of May, may we also dedicate some prayer 
ǘƛƳŜ ƛƴ ŘŜǾƻǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ aŀǊȅΣ WŜǎǳǎΩ ƳƻǘƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǊǎΦ   
  

¢Ƙƛǎ ƳƻƴǘƘΩs edition of Ben-Detto! gives a special focus to two of our 
biggest events on the FIF events calendar:  Our annual Pasquetta 
Picnic and our Tesseramento (membership ceremony).  Both of these 
ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ǿŜǊŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ŜƴƧƻȅŀōƭŜΧΦ .ǳǘ L ŘƻƴΩǘ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ƎƛǾŜ ŀǿŀȅ ŀƭƭ ǘƘe 
ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎΧ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ǊŜŀŘ ŀƭƭ ŀōƻǳǘ ƛǘ ŀƴŘ ŜƴƧƻȅ ǘƘŜ ǇƘƻǘƻǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ƛƴ 
ǘƘƛǎ ƳƻƴǘƘΩǎ ŜŘƛǘƛƻƴΦ    
  

This weekend, Sunday 4 May, we will be running a gelato/granita  
Stall at the annual Three Saints Festival, to be held at Holy Cross 
Church Wooloowin, commencing with mass at 10am, followed by the 
festival.  Please be sure to come visit us!! 
  

Thank-you to our readers who have completed our survey.  If you 
ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ȅŜǘ ŘƻƴŜ ǎƻΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜ ǘƘŜ ǎǳǊǾŜȅ ƻƴ ǇŀƎŜǎ ф ϧ мл ŀƴŘ 
return to us so that we can make sure that Ben-Detto! continues to be 
a publication enjoyed by all.   
    

Pax et Bonum, 
 

Michael Guida, Editor 
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 A baby asked God, 'They tell me you are sending me to earth tomorrow, but how am I going to live there being so small 
and helpless?'     God said, 'Your angel will be waiting for you and will take care of you.' 
  
 The child further inquired, 'But tell me, here in heaven I don't have to do anything but sing and smile to be happy.'   God 
said, 'Your angel will sing for you and will also smile for you. And you will feel your angel's love and be very happy.'   
  
Again the child asked, 'And how am I going to be able to understand when people talk to me if I don't know the 
language?'     God said, 'Your angel will tell you the most beautiful and sweet words you will ever hear, and with much 
patience and care, your angel will teach you how to speak.'   
  
 'And what am I going to do when I want to talk to you?'  God said, 'Your angel will place your hands together and will 
teach you how to pray.'  ''Who will protect me?'  God said, 'Your angel will defend you even if it means risking its life.'   
 
 'But I will always be sad because I will not see you anymore.'  God said, 'Your angel will always talk to you about Me and 
will teach you the way to come back to Me, even though I will always be next to you.'   
  
 At that moment there was much peace in Heaven, but voices from Earth could be heard and the child hurriedly asked, 
'God, if I am to leave now, please tell me my angel's name.'   
 
 God said, 'You will simply call her, 'Mum.'   

A newborn conversation with God  
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The Friends in Faith annual Pasquetta picnic, held on the 21st April 2014, 

epitomised the warm welcoming embrace and sense of fellowship amidst 

the FCI, which naturally extended outwards in service to the wider 

community.  

Gathering together to celebrate the joys of the risen Christ in typical Italian 

style, friends and family of all ages graced the fresh lush setting of Mulbeam 

Park, under the radiance of a shining sun, with folk music, kids games, 

uplifting conversation and laughter and of course, the alluring smell of fresh 

bistecca (steak) and salsicce (sausage) sizzling away on the BBQ.  

I believe traditions are not constituted by routine or assumed actions, but 

rather active involvement and individual willingness to participate and 

wholly contribute as one thread in a colourful and rich tapestry. Each person 

brought to the day their unique gifts, abilities and unyielding support, which 

furnished for yet another successful Pasquetta Festa!  

With an outstanding turnout, the members of FIF offer their sincere 

gratitude to all attendees and wish that the Easter blessings of mercy and 

hope continue to comfort you all as together we journey forward in faith.  

The many smiling faces across the diversity of ages and the genuine 

sentiment of community are for me, an endearing testament to the 

presence of Christ amidst our annual celebration. 

aŀȅ ǿŜ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǿŀƭƪ ǿƛǘƘ DƻŘ ŀƴŘ ƭŜŀŘ ǿƛǘƘ ƭƻǾŜΧ  

Domenico Antongalia 

 

FIF Pasquetta Picnic 2014  
 
Contribution by Domenico Antonaglia 

For where two or three a re gathered together in my name, I am there with them.  

           Matthew 18:20 
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Photo Gallery:  Pasquetta Picnic 2014 

 



BEN-DETTO Page 4 
 

 

Renewing our commitment  

Tesseramento 2014  
On Sunday 27th April, the three branches of the FCI in Queensland; FCI North Brisbane, FCI Aspley-Geebung and FCI 

Friends in Faith, celebrated their annual Tesseramento (Membership Ceremony) at the 8am Italian language mass at 

Holy Cross, Wooloowin, celebrated by Fr Angelo Cagna.  During the ceremony, all new and renewing FCI members were 

asked to stand and renew their commitment to serve the community in humility and in faith.  FCI Friends in Faith is 

pleased to welcome our newest member, Michael Di Salvo and congratulated all members on taking up the challenge to 

serve the community.  FCI Friends in Faith is a Catholic Community united in friendship and in faith, and enriched by our 

Italo-Australian heritage, bearing witness to Christ through the promotion and organisation of spiritual, social and 

charitable activities.   

Membership honours  

 

Back row from left:   
Domenico Antonaglia, Dino 
Varricchio, Lena Malfitana, Lisa 
Reitano, David Chiavaro, Michael 
Di Salvo, Antonella Curcuruto, 
Giovanni Musumeci and Francie 
Musumeci (honorary member).   
 
Front row from left:   
Michael Guida, Teresa Rotolone, 
Francesca Musumeci.   
 
Absent from photo:   
Emilia Adolphe, Angelica La Spina, 
Damian Blanco, John Rotolone 
(honorary member), Fr Angelo 
Cagna (Chaplain) 

The FCI National Congress held in Sydney in January earlier this year provided the opportunity for each FCI Branch across 

Australia to recognise the contributions of individuals within their community and award certificates of Honorary 

Membership (for current non-members) and Certificates of appreciation (current members).  Here are our recipients.   

the certificate in recognition of her continued support and 

contribution to the life of the branch, often assisting at 

fundraising activities and serving the section in the same 

ƳŀƴƴŜǊ ŀǎ ŀ ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊΦ CǊŀƴŎƛŜΩǎ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǎƛǘȅΣ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎhip 

and willingness to assist us at fundraising events, goes 

beyond what is ever expected and she is very much a friend 

to us all.  She also attends all our spiritual retreats, and is 

ǘƘŜǊŜŦƻǊŜ ŀ ǘǊǳŜ άCǊƛŜƴŘ ƛƴ CŀƛǘƘέΗ   

 

Michael Guida:   
Certificate of Appreciation 
 
aƛŎƘŀŜƭΩǎ ŎŜǊǘƛŦƛŎŀǘŜ ƻŦ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘƛƻƴ 

was conferred to him during the FCI 

National Congress in Sydney by the 

National President, Rosa Pangallo.  

Michael was awarded the certificate   

 

Francesca (Francie) Musumeci:  

Honorary Membership 

CǊŀƴŎƛŜΩǎ /ŜǊǘƛŦƛŎŀǘŜ ƻŦ IƻƴƻǊŀǊȅ 

membership was conferred to her 

during the FIF-led mass at Holy Cross 

on April 13th, 2014 by FIF President 

Michael Guida.  Francie was awarded  

ƛƴ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ƻŦ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ C/L ōǊŀƴŎƘ ƻŦ 

Friends in Faith, previously known as Giovani Insieme, 

serving the branch in various roles including President, 

Treasurer and Councillor.  He also guided the group through 

its restructure in 2013 and is the main editor of this monthly 

publication, Ben-Detto!. 


